A Special Meeting of the Town Council was held with Dr. Liam Taylor, Deputy Divisional Director, Ms. Amy McCrystal, Practice Manager, Mr. Lloyd Hambridge, Divisional Director, ABUHB, Ms. Nichola Goodfellow, Primary Care and Community Division and Dr. Mark Wells, ABUHB held on Wednesday, 14 February 2024 at 6.00pm at the Brynmawr Institute.
Present:-
Councillors

W.K. Hodgins


(Chair).






E.M. Hillier






Mrs. O.M. Swales





R.J. Hill






B.M. Sutton





J.M. Sutton







Mrs. C. Bolter

In Attendance:-


N.J. Williams 
(Asst. Town Clerk).

Apologies:-



 A.C. Davies 
(Town Clerk/RFO).






 G.D Jones, A. Talbot,





 J.M. Gardner, Mrs. D. Brown.
The Chair welcomed Dr. Liam Taylor and Guests to the meeting. The Chair asked the guests for an update on the taking over of the Brynmawr Wellbeing Centre and enquired whether there would be any significant changes for patients.

Mr. Hambridge informed members that the new GP’s partnership that would take on the management and delivery of the Medical Services at the Brynmawr Medical Practice would be awarded to Dr.J. Allinson and Dr. J. Ahmed with effect from the 1st of April 2024.
Dr. Liam Taylor informed members that the two GPs will not be based locally.
The three other Medical Centres in the Gwent area that have been contracted out to the Partnership Scheme and patients and staff are satisfied with the service they have received.

There will be behind the scenes management such as payroll, the running of the office etc. and the bulk of the services will be centrally based.  Patients will not see a great difference, but hopefully a better process such as prescriptions etc.

Mr. Hambridge said that a feed back form will go out to every patient after every appointment.  All Services/Clinical Sessions will remain the same along with the salaried staff and hopefully more permanent staff will be employed shortly.

Dr. Taylor informed members that there were 3 GPs who were interested and have put a contract together to take over the Brynmawr Medical Practice but, unfortunately their contract was not as strong (with reference to the running of the Practice) as the other bidder.
With regards to continuity, the contractor’s vision is to employ more salaried GP’s.  At present there is less work for Locums and more GPs are seeking long terms roles which will make it easier to employ permanent GPs in the next three to five years.
A member asked whether the two Dr’s who will take over the Practice on 1 Aprill 2024 be present at the centre full time.

Ms. Goodfellow said that the GP’s will not be locally based.

The member said that she had heard that at the Medical Centre patients will be seen by Nurse Practitioners and Paramedics.
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Dr. Taylor said that at present there is a full time Nurse Manager, a Nurse Practitioner, and a Practicing Nurse at the Practice.

If patients request to see a Doctor, there will be between 3-5 Doctors at the Practice each day.

A member asked will the taking over of the Medical Centre be more beneficial for the public and how do you see it being improved.

Dr. Taylor said that the Health Board is a machine for running “Hospitals” whereas, the new independent partnership will be more tuned with running of Medical Centres and will be able to employ staff more quickly than compared to the Health Boards processes to employ staff etc.
A member said there has been improvements at the Medical Centre over the past months and hoped things will continue to improve with regards to appointments and prescriptions.

Ms. Goodfellow said that Ms. McCrystal, Practice Manager have met with the new management team and is excited to work with them in the future.

A member asked what the budget be to run the Medical Practice.
Dr. Taylor said that the budget breaks down to several different factors but, cannot confirm the exact amount.
The new Partnership would like to take on Locums and hope they became salaried GPs as they will cost less, be value for money and services will be delivered.

The contract is with the partnership who will oversee the delivery of back up services.
A member stated that the Health Board always gets to hear when things go wrong but hardly ever hear when things go right and in his opinion the feedback form will provide this information.
The member said that from the 1 April 2024 we will have proof as to whether things were going to improve and stated that there needs to be more communication between the Medical Centre and the patients perhaps by sending out a newsletter explaining that things were going to change hopefully for the better.

It was unanimously agreed that a meeting be arranged possibly in June 2024 to receive the new Contractors projection.

Mr. Hambridge said there will be no issues with the Independent Contractors coming to meet with the Town Council.

Ms. Goodfellow said that the questionnaires which can be collected from the reception area at the practice have seen a massive improvement in patients’ complaints from last year to this year.  The guests accepted there are still some issues which will be passed to the new Partnership.
A member said that booking blood tests and appointments are a real issue at the Practice at present.

 Dr. Taylor explained that there is a system to booking a blood test where urgent blood tests can be booked on the day but with regards to routine blood tests the patient will be offered the next available routine appointment.
The member said that patients who work during surgery hours are unable to book an appointment after 5.00pm.

Dr. Wells said that they do not offer routine pre-booked appointments after 5.00pm but if it is an emergency appointment the patient is usually off work due to the being ill.
A member asked if the new Partnership fails to deliver patient care what will happen to the Brynmawr Wellbeing Centre.
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Mr. Hambridge said that the Practice will be handed back to the Aneurin Bevan University Health Board and it will be advertised again locally and nationally.

A member asked how many phone lines and operators are currently working at the Practice.
Ms. McCrystal said there are 10 Receptionists at present but, unfortunately a few of them are on long term sick leave and there are some vacancies to fill.

The reason a patient could be in the queue being held on a certain number is that if the Receptionist/Paramedics needs to speak to a GP urgently, patients which will still be in the call queue but on hold whilst the Receptionists speak to the Dr’s etc. The member said there should be a separate line for the Paramedics.
Dr. Liam Taylor said there is a line for them, but they still need to ring the Practice telephone number before they can be transferred.

The Chair thanked Dr. Liam Taylor and Guests for meeting with members of the Brynmawr Town Council and agreed to arrange an update meeting with the new Partnership and ABUHB possibly in June 2024.

Meeting closed at 19.15.
